Fairgrove Township, October, 2015

The October meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on October 19, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Day, McQuillan, Goodchild and Hadeway.  

Policeman Scarbrough was also present.  Sexton Foster, Assessor Young and Zoning Administrator Turner were absent.

Also present were John Anderson, from In Stone Data Solution, Ryan Radabaugh, from Diva Disposal and Mr. Eyer, Fairgrove Township resident.
Day moved and Aeder supported to approve the September minutes as presented.  Approved.

The Township has had some complaints about recycling not being picked up.  Mr. Eyer, 450 Ringle Rd, was one of these residents.  His main complaint was that his phone calls have not been returned when he would call when the recycling not picked up.  Mr. Radabaugh agreed that there is a problem with phone calls being returned, he stated that the reason 450 Ringle Rd. has not been picked up is due to a dog issue.  In the end, Mr. Eyer agreed to keep his dog in the house, Thursday mornings, from 6:00 and 9:00 a,m, during recycling pickup and the Diva people would hopefully be better about returning phone call.  He could not quarantee this as Melanie Radabaugh is the person on the phone issue. He did share his phone number with board members and said he would return calls.
John Anderson, from InStone Data Solution, a cemetery soft ware company, gave us a presentation on how his system works.  He stated he takes pictures of the head stones, then does the enterning and then turns it over to the township with training.   With this package we will receive $1,500.00 worth of software and everything entered into the  program plus training.  The cost will not exceed $4,500.00.  He will work with Doug Foster, our cemetery sexton.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to computerize the Brookside Cemetery records.  Approved. 
Brent LeValley has requested removing 1 acres from his 116 agreement.  This property is on Dutcher Rd. in Section 1 of Fairgrove Township and consists of a house and outbuildings. Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve this removal. 

 Hadeway, yes; 

 Day yes;

 McQuillan yes;

 Goodchild yes;

 Aeder yes.

 Approved.

Police reports; There was a Police Board meeting held on October 13, 2015.  Everything was in order.  Scarbrough gave his monthy report and all has been fairly quiet in the Township and villages. Aeder moved and Day supported to approve this report.  Approved.

The clerk will contact Doug Foster about getting another bid on steel for the roof on the cemetery shed.

A questions was brought to the Board’s attention about having “shipping containers” on your property for storage sheds.  The Township is not zoned for “shipping containers”.

There were several zoning permits presented for approval.  Permit number 972, by the Star of the West, is questionable.  The permit was to build more storage on their property at 462 Vasssar Rd. Sec. 30.  It was brought to the Boards attention that it may need to be rezoned from commercial to industrial or agricultural.  We will try to stop the building and move on from there. McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to table #972, for the Star of the West, until further notice.  Approved.

Other zoning permits: 

#973 Emily Higgins, 24x40 garage, Sec. 2, Akron Rd.

#974 Ed Maguire, 20x32 shed addition, Sec. 8, Thomas Rd.

#975 Travis Cragg, 16x23 carport, Sec. 31. Vassar Rd.

#976 Jim Donwing, 16x24 home addition and 8x12 deck, Sec. 32, Gilford Rd. 

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to approve the the zoning permits as written.  Approved.

The cemetery report was presented.  Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

The Financial report was presented.  Day moved and Aeder supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

Other items: 
*The Treasurer will be at the office on December 28, 2015 and February 29, 2016 to collect taxes, from 9:00 a.m.to 5:00 p.m.

*The township has 104 bushels of soy beans that will be sold.

There will be Public Hearing on the new Fairgrove Township Master Plan on November 9, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.

Aeder will contact B. Schriber, R. Monchilov and MacFarlanes about placing stone in the new parking lot.

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to pay the bills as presented.  Approved and payed as follows: 

AT&T                                    117.02

US Treasury                           244.90

Keith Aeder                                616.67

John McQuillan                          607.73

Karen Goodchild                        650.00

Mike Day                                    120.05

Deb Young                               1,257.00

Doug Foster                              1,400.00

Bruce Turner                              120.05

Carl Childs                                   69.26

Keith Aeder                                  50.79

Village of Fairgrove                     58.00

Fairgrove Oil Co.                         76.74

Diva Disposal                          5,933.20

Consumers Energy                       12.50

JohnMcQuillan                        1,040.90

DTE Electric                                84.71

AT&T                                         42.00

John Hancock                             32.50

DTE                                            15.20
Spicer Group                             100.00

Wind

Spicer                                      2,390.75

The next meeting will be November 16, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.  McQuillan moved and Day supported to adjourn,  Meeting adjourned at 10;05 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk           

